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It is the mission of Forrest  Health to provide high quality healthcare services that are accessible and available to the residents of South Mississippi. Therefore, Forrest Health has a financial assistance policy to help their patients who cannot pay the full balance of their bill. Patient care will be provided at Forrest  Health without regard to race, creed, color, or national origin and in accordance with EMTALA requirements. Those who are financially or medically indigent will receive care on a non-discriminatory, objective basis in keeping with our continuing need for good stewardship of limited medical and financial resources.  
Patient balances that are considered qualified charity but do not meet 100% financial assistance will be limited to the Amount Generally Billed (AGB) to all patients for that service.  AGB (amount generally billed) is calculated based on past billing rates the hospital has billed to Medicare and several of the most frequently used insurance companies in the Southern Mississippi area. 

Medically necessary and emergency care is eligible for certain discounts and financial assistance based on a patient’s documented ability to pay.  Certain services are not covered under the hospital’s financial assistance.  They are:
· Physician services, including Emergency Room physician services, Pathology, Radiology and most physician services provided in the hospital
· Pine Grove Residential Specialty
· Bariatric Services
· Any elective services and treatment or procedures that are not medically necessary

· Home Health, Hospice Services Extended Care / Nursing Home
· Inpatient Rehab Hospital – case-by-case exceptions may be considered by Director or Administration
Patients are eligible for assistance based on documented income and certain assets. You will need to give documents to the hospital to show proof of these items and others the hospital staff may request.  Credit capacity will also be evaluated when determining patient financial need and payment affordability.  
The amount of help patients receive is decided by some of the following information:
· How much income the family makes
· Where the patient’s family falls on the FPL (Federal Poverty Level)

· How much medical expense is owed
· If the patient is already receiving Medicaid or other social services
Forrest  Health may consider charity in presumptive fashion if the patient meets other social programs.
You might not get approved if you do not give the hospital staff the paperwork they need.
Forrest Health may be able to help patients who cannot pay their hospital bill.  If Patients do not have enough money to pay their bill, please call 601-288-2032 or come to 6051 US 49, Hattiesburg, MS  39401.








